
IRISH SETTER CLUB OF MICHIGAN 

March 11, 2010 

Minutes 

 

 

Meeting called to order at 8:05 p.m. 

In Attendance:  Mr. Dave Schafer, Ms. Susan Schafer, Ms. Mary Grill, Mr. Dan Graham, Ms. Ann Graham, 

Ms. Jackie Shelest, Mr. Paul Martini, Ms. Pat Martini, Ms. Debbie Davis, Ms. Janet Parker,  Ms. Martina 

Friedeberg, Ms.  Karen Lynch, Mr. Rich Lynch, Ms. Mary Laturie, Ms. Barb Popyk, Ms. Toni Whipple, and 

Ms Vicki Castiglione 

Motion to approve the minutes of 1.10.10 as amended below 

Moved by Ms. Debbie Davis, Second Ms. Barb Popyk. Motion Passed.  Minutes approved as amended.  

Correction made to CARDS & FLOWERS from 1/10/10 ISCM meeting minutes.   

'We have a balance of $29.89 left on the gift card.  In December we sent a Get Well card 

and flower to Ms. Jean Culver; we sent a Get Well card to Ms. Debbie Davis and also to 

Mr.  Hugh Callahan.' 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ - Mr. Paul Martini 

Mr. Martini gave the TǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ which included a spreadsheet showing the ISCM  Net Worth as 

of 2/28/10, Register Report to February 28, 2010, and a summary of the Annual Awards through 3/9/10.  

Mr. Martini requested a budget for future awards.   

Moved by Mr. Dave Schafer that the TǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ Report be approved as submitted.  Second Ms. 
Debbie Davis.  Motion approved. 
 
SHOW COMMITTEE. 

2010 Specialty Report ς Ms. Martina Friedberg 

2009 show secretary was contacted via letter which was acknowledged.  The time frame for contacting 

the club has passed with no response. 

Ms. Jan Ruggles will be our 2010 Specialty Show Secretary. 

Ms. Karen Lynch shared a letter that she received from Western Irish Setter Club requesting support for 

the 2010 National for a night of hospitality and a basket.  Discussion ensued as to who would like to be 

in charge of putting together a basket for the 2010 National.  Ms. Barb Mooney's name was given as a 

possibility.  Ms. Martina Friedeberg will contact Ms. Mooney to see if she would be willing to do this 



project for our club.  Anyone willing to donate towards the ISCM Club basket please contact Ms. Barb 

Mooney. 

Motion by Mr. Dave Schafer, Second by Ms. Karen Lynch for the ISCM to give $200.00 to the Western 

Irish Setter Club for the 2010 National Specialty for hospitality.  Also that the ISCM  donate a basket.  

Motion approved. 

OBEDIENCE   

Mr. Dan Graham said there is nothing to report for obedience. 

AWARDS:  

Discussion ensued on the best way for the club to cover the costs of annual awards.  Consensus was 

reached that all awards given by the club should have a sponsor donation to cover costs. 

Moved by Ms. Debbie Davis, Second by Ms. Karen Lynch that Annual Awards be purchased only if that 

specific award has been sponsored.  All unsponsored awards will be certificates only.  Motion 

approved. 

Annual Awards will be given at our May meeting.  Ms. Barb Popyk will follow-up and find with sponsors 

for each award.  Awards will be given out only for awards that have been sponsored, all unsponsored 

awards will receive a certificate. 

EDUCATION   

Ms. Debbie Davis spoke about the Judges Seminar on June 26, 2010.  There are six judges signed up to 

date. 

Saturday, June 26, 2010 a Sporting Dog JudgesΩ Education Program is being planned.  

ISCA requires that one of its approved presenters conduct this education program.  

There will be two seminars, one in the morning and one in the afternoon.   A wide 

variety of dogs are required for this event to be successful and Debbie is requesting that 

ISCM member bring their dogs to the event.  Ms. Debbie Davis is organizing the event 

and Ms. Susan Schafer will coordinate on the morning of the event.  People applying for 

new or additional breeds to judge cannot get AKC credit for a breed at a Match, but can 

get credit by attending a judges education program 

CARDS & FLOWERS  

Ms. Toni Whipple gave her report.  There were many people who received cards and flowers this month.  

Discussion ensued regarding the clubs desire about whether or not flowers should be sent.  Consensus 

was reached due to rising costs, a nice card would be sent out. 

RESCUE 



Mr. Dan Graham and Ms. Ann Graham shared that there are currently three dogs remaining in rescue.  

Mr. Graham said that the web site is being utilized and is making a difference.  He plans  to take over the 

Rescue Page and keep it current.  There was some discussion regarding rescue dogs from other states. 

 

 

FIELD REPORT 

Ms. Janet Parker shared updates regarding the May 8th and 9th Field Trial.  Ms. Debbie Davis has 

volunteered to cook for us again.  Thank you Debbie!  Other workers are needed if you can help out, 

please contact Janet Parker or Martina Friedeberg. 

Ms. Parker  requested that ISCM sponsor an ad in the Irish Setter Club of America National Hunting Test, 

National Walking Field Trial, ISCA National Walking Gun Dog Championship as we have for past 

nationals. 

Motion by Mr. Dave Schafer, Second Ms. Vicki Castiglione that the ISCM sponsor a $50.00 

advertisement in the Irish Setter Club of America National Hunting Test, National Walking Field Trial, 

ISCA National Walking Gun Dog Championship.  Motion passed. 

MEMBERSHIP 

Ms. Vicki Castiglione said that there was nothing new to report. 

SPECIAL EVENTS 

Puppy match will be July 24, 2010 at Karen and Rich Lynch's home.  Discussion regarding making this a 

combined event with the Gordon Setters.  More information to come. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Web site is making progress.  Mr. Dave Schafer shared that he was able to get the old web site taken 

down so that now when people search for the ISCM web site it should find the correct one.  Ms. Jackie 

Shelest is working on the web site and is requesting information and pictures from the membership. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Ms. Debbie Davis shared that ISCA is selling coffee as a fundraising event.  You will find all the 

information on their web site, including an order form. 

Mr. Dan Graham shared that Ms. Jan Ruggles has been in contact with the Red Wings for a possible 

fundraiser for both the ISCM and Nodrog clubs.  He will let us know when he has more details. 

Ms. Ann Graham shared that she had been contacted about some old show photo's that were found by 

Mr. Bill Mehring.    Ms. Graham made a suggestion about gathering this information together and 



publishing it as a historical document for ISCM.  This would preserve the information and be a possible 

revenue for ISCM.  Some of this information could also be put on the ISCM web page. 

Discussion ensued.  This could also be put on the web site as a historical tab.  This would be a huge 

project that would require a lot of thought about how it would best work.  If you have historical photos 

of years gone by with the information as to who/where/when, or if you have some historical documents 

about the club.  Let Ann Graham know, we do need to preserve the information now while we have 

people here to help us "remember".   

  

Another suggestion made by Ann Graham was, if you have an old photo and can't remember 

who/what/when/where.  Send it to Jackie Shelest and she could put it on the web site with whatever 

caption suggested.  Perhaps - do you know who, or do you remember this? and see who responds.   

2010 Specialty discussion.  Do we want to allow vendors?  This topic was tabled for discussion for the 

2011 Specialty. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Mr. Dave Schafer made the motion to adjourn at 9:30 p.m., Second by Ms. Vicki Castiglione.  Motion 

passed. 

 

****** ********************************************************  

 

Board Meeting called to order at 9:31 p.m. 

OLD BUSINESS 

None. 

NEW BUSINESS 

None. 

Motion by Ms. Debbie Davis, Second by Ms. Jackie Shelest to adjourn meeting 9:33 p.m.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jackie Shelest, Secretary 



 


